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The Inter-Governmental Network Consortium of Tacoma-Pierce County (INCTPC) Technical Committee has agreed to provide information and recommendations to its members and other users of the Interagency Fiber Optic Ring, concerning the condition this fiber infrastructure.  This 48 pair fiber loop has been in use for over 20 years, which is longer than its recommended life expectancy.  The condition of the fiber itself is highly degraded.  Tacoma Fire has been the maintenance agency.  They have done a great job of effectively providing for repairs and maintenance of this fiber.  Despite their continued efforts, several different agencies have over the past couple of years experienced degraded performance.  Tacoma Fire has indicated they are finding it increasingly difficult to maintain the aging fiber  past its useful life expectancy.
Member agencies rely on this fiber to access many critical network and application resources.  Many of these applications are first responder, public safety, and criminal justice related.  The technical committee cannot over- emphasize the importance of this fiber infrastructure to the well being of all Pierce County governmental agencies and their citizens.
The technical committee recommends complete replacement of this fiber ring with new higher capacity fiber cabling.  Our recommendation is that this replacement be completed within the next two years.  The cost of replacement would be $1.5 million, but this is a very preliminary estimate and would need to be refined.
As a technical committee we stand ready to assist in providing information concerning technical needs, installation, justifications, and ongoing use and maintenance of the fiber.  We do not however, believe our authority extends to how the replacement is to be funded.  In that vein this correspondence is to begin that funding discussion among our member agencies.
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